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Parent Representatives 
Thank you to those parents who have volunteered to become a parent representative.  We 

are still looking for representatives for Years 5 and 6.  The next meeting will be held on 

Monday 8th January at 2pm.  

Reception Parent’s Evenings 
Parent’s evening for Reception will take place on: 
 

 Wednesday 29th November 

 3.30pm—5.30pm 
 

 Thursday 20th November  

 3.30—6.30pm 
 

Sunday 26th November is the cut off date for online bookings. 

Children in Need 
A big thank you to everyone for making our ‘Spotty’ day a success.  It was lovely to see so 

many children wearing their spotty clothes!  

 

In total we raised a wonderful £218.00! 

 

We hope that those of you who managed to make the coffee afternoon, enjoyed                       

Sofia and Mia’s performance. 

School Fund Donations 
A big thank you to all the families who have made a school fund contribution, we have                      

received £605 so far. If you would like to contribute to this years fund please contact the office. 

Year 3 & 4 Quiz 

A group of Years 3 and 4 children took part in a Quiz at New Ash Green School and 

have made the school proud by demonstrating their cooperation and teamwork. Not only did 

the team work together, but they also managed using the buzzer really well! Although our 

team didn't win the quiz,  the team did a magnificent job coming up with answers together 

and working effectively. Congratulations to Millie, Olivia J, Oliver L, Joshua A, Jasleen and 

Frankie. 

Security 
Thank you to Mr Lavelle and Mr Clarke who have kindly arranged for a security guard to  patrol the perimeter 

of the school for a designated period. This will help to secure the school and send out a clear message to the               

community that the welfare of our pupils is paramount. 



Staff Update 

We are sorry to inform you that Mr Gagnon will be leaving us at the end of term to take up a 

new teaching post. We are sure that you would like to join us in thanking Mr Gagnon for his 

contribution to the school and wish him well in his new post!   

We are pleased to be able to confirm that we have appointed a Class Teacher for Year 4. Miss 

Chantry will be joining us in January! 

We are pleased to inform you that Mrs Tatton and Miss Retzlaff are enjoying working               

together in Year 3 and have agreed to continue in these roles for the remainder of the school 

year.  

Football Update 
Both boys and girls football clubs continue to be well supported with many children training on 

Tuesdays and Thursdays.  The boys played their first league match against Our Lady’s, just los-

ing 3-4. 

We played boys and girls FA cup knockout matches on Friday with a superb 6-0 win for the girls 

and a closely fought 4-4 draw for the boys.  If successful, the boys will be playing West Hill in round 2.  The 

draw for the girls round 2 matches will be made soon.   

If your child is in Years 5 or 6 and is interested in joining football club, there are still spaces available.  

Christmas at Bean 
Bean and St. Nicholas’ joint Carol Service—10th December from 6-7.15pm 

All families are welcome to join us. 
 

Friends of Bean Christmas Movie Night—11th December 
 

KS1 Nativity Dress Rehearsal—12th December at 2pm 

Tickets required. 
 

KS1 Nativity—13th December at 2pm (no siblings) 

Tickets required. 
 

KS1 Nativity—14th December 6pm (no siblings) 

Tickets required. 
 

Christmas Dinner—15th December 

Children are invited to wear a Christmas hat and jumper (for a £1 donation for Save the Children). 
 

Christmas Open Afternoon—18th December at 2.30pm 

All parents/carers welcome. 
 

Whole School Christmas Service at Southfleet Church—19th December at 10am 

All parents/carers welcome. 

 

Further information regarding these events will be sent home soon. 

Phonics Workshops—England Class 

Workshops are being held to model Phonics teaching to parents on the following days: 

 Monday 27th November from 9.00am – 9.50am 

 Monday 4th December from 9.00am – 9.50am 

This will give parents an awareness of how Phonics is taught in school and help to support your child at home. 

Unfortunately siblings cannot be accommodated at these sessions. 


